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                 Minutes of Meeting-HGI Parent Advisory Council

                                  Tuesday, Sep 22, 2015
Members Present: Peggy Hobson, Peter Maluga, Mike Pizzi, Connie Torossi, Marianne Thorgilsson,  Kim MacRae, Jenny Hasenack Bru, Chera Arabsky, Leanne Ruby, Julie Woo, Harriette Miao, Jen Wilson, Leanne Lawless, Idelle Kowalchuk, Lauren Mitchell-Lawson, Tricia Albig
 Regrets:, 
1. Meeting came to order at 6:30 PM.

2. The minutes from the May meeting were approved and no changes were needed

3. Treasurer’s Report – prepared by Tom Albig, read by Peter.

4. The crossing guard position letter was emailed to all parents in the school.  It is also advertised on the reader board and on the website.  There has been no response to ad yet.  A suggestion was made to post the ad on Kijiji.  It was also recommended that the parking issues be discussed at the grade 5 information night so that parents of incoming students will be aware of where parking is permitted.
5.  Lunch Program report- Just received from Silvana on Sept 28, will be read in October meeting:
Financial: Balance in the account as of Sept 25th is $ 95072.98.

All lunch forms have been processed and class lists prepared for each grade.

The following fees were collected manually and deposited on Sept. 25th, 2015.

Grade 5 - $ 16505.00

Grade 6 - $ 10810.00

Grade 7 - $ 15660.00

Grade 8 - $   9340.00

Grade 9 - $ 13820.00

With the implementation of permission click in 2014 some parents registered for the lunch program on line. Only 38 parents registered and paid on line and 105 registered on line but decided to pay by submitting a cheque to the school in order to avoid extra fees. Presently the program only allows the funds to be processed into a central account for all of the activities held for the school.  The on line payment amount owing to the lunch program account is $ 5940.52. Lynda Eliuk advised me that a transfer of funds will take place in early October.

The subsidy from Pembina Trails has been approved. The cheque is usually received later in the year. The budgeted enrolment amount is based on 498 students in the amount of $ 9207.00. 

Registration: Students registered in the program in each category is as follows:





September 2015

June 2014

Full Time



438


      435

Monthly



    0


          5

Tickets



  13


        16

 I have a number of students that I need to verify particulars to determine whether the student is attending or not attending the program for the year. To date I have 62 students for follow up. Most particulars are verified during class attendance throughout the month of September. The total number of students in the school is 513.

Staff complement: I hired 2 new supervisors on Sept 3rd 2015.  Sophia Caligiuri has a son attending the school in grade 5.  

 Lakhvir Sandhu is a personal good friend of two existing lunch supervisors that have attended the program daily all of last year. 

Criminal record and child abuse checks were submitted for both.

Another potential new hire is scheduled for this week.

Presently we have 1 coordinator, 21 lunch supervisors, .5 in the library, .5 in the canteen and Kathy Maruca (Educational Assistant) purchases all items in the canteen as required. 

A weekly schedule is prepared and emailed to all supervisors every weekend. A day at HGI with sufficient staffing to cover the lunch hour will consist of 7 supervisors with only one classroom to supervise and 6 supervisors having 2 classrooms to supervise.

Grade 5 consists of 4 classrooms and 3 supervisors

Grade 6 consists of 3 classrooms and 2 supervisors

Grade 7 consists of 4 classrooms and 3 supervisors

Grade 8 consists of 3 classrooms and 2 supervisors

Grade 9 consists of 5 classrooms and 4 supervisors

Ms Hobson has requested I hire 3 new people to assist the school with the increased number of students with special needs.  I met with Erwin Maguire,(Resource Teacher) on Friday Sept 11. The plan was to schedule 2 supervisors in taking on 2 students for the entire lunch hour and schedule 2 supervisors for 2 students for a half hour every day. The new schedule was implemented on Monday Sept 14 .  One challenge was to find the best lunch supervisor to attend daily and who would best build a relationship with the one on one situation.  Presently 3 students have the same supervisor and the relationship is working out well.  One student in grade 5 has 3 supervisors to cover the week. Teresa, Dorota and myself have all met with Mr Roe on Sept 24th to provide us with some guidance and training to better our relationship with the new student with special needs. I will continue to monitor the supervision in this area so that the needs of the students are being met. Mr Roe kindly advised he will provide continuous support and training throughout the year.

On September 23rd I met with Ms Hobson and Mr Pizzi regarding some funding for the lunch hour to supervise the 4 students with special needs on a one on one ratio. One suggestion was to supervise the student from 12:15pm to 12:45pm only. This would still allow the supervisor to attend a classroom or two and then provide a one on one at 12:15pm for a half hour. This would work best for the lunch program budget. Ms Hobson stated she would review the matter and get back to me next week.

Canteen: The canteen was open on the first day of school on September 10th. The items sold are the same as last year. Prices remain the same.

Meetings: The first lunch supervisor meeting was held on Tuesday September 22nd. Twenty supervisors were in attendance. Ms Hobson and Mr Pizzi welcomed the team back to the school. Ms Hobson briefly discussed the increase in student enrollment and the increase in students with special needs and requiring our support. Mr Pizzi ‘s topics were on respect, football in the playground and rules on school exits. I reviewed the epi-pens and allergy lists, P.A. system in each classroom to reach the office and student attendance. The next meeting is scheduled for October 7. 

Prepared by: Silvana Catanese



  Lunch Program Coordinator

6.  Admin Report- Peggy- 
1.
New staff members listed on the HGI website

2.
“Meet the Teacher” – tried a different program with informal start with “Smoken Bob’s”; we needed to “catch up” some information for parents new to community who were not aware of website or initial dates; videos to be uploaded to website to introduce staff to community. 

Grade 5 Team: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kGGGZmtQ55M

Grade 6 Team: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rL9RasSnkeA&

Grade 7 Team: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w32HiW7EV_M

Grade 8 Team: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SOgv8lA6H4Q

Grade 9 Team: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dLU0mqOUpiI

3.
Current student enrollment 

Grade 5 – 28, 29, 28, 27

Grade 6 – 29, 28, 29

Grade 7 – 28, 30, 31, 29

Grade 8 – 25, 30, 30

Grade 9 – 24, 22, 23, 24, 24

45 students new to the area (all new registrations); New “Kids on the Block” Activity on Sept 28; significant increase in bus transportation from Bridgwater Lakes and Trails; increase in student support – EA’s and EAL

4.
Babysitting Course Information – request a PAC volunteer to pick up booklets for the day of the course

5.
Crossing Guard – started today

6.
Update to PAC membership for this year will be added to handbook/website
7. Round Table- 
· PAC fees reimbursement of $20 if required by front desk Secretary
· Water pressure of fountains to be checked accordingly
· Dates of Monthly meetings to be sent out again.
· Question of School buying school supplies—students not accountable

· Do other schools do an early dismissal once a month, some schools do and some are starting.  Dismissal at 2:00 pm.   Next one on Oct 7.
· Another Tee Shirt Sale in Fall
Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm. 
